## Hi to all our SWA members!

We are looking forward to a fantastic year ahead and it all begins on Monday, 19 Sept at our general meeting! Critique begins at 6pm with Dave Maxwell; Meeting begins at 7pm, ending at 9pm.

Our demo artist is Martha Sue Meeks, artist and co-owner of the Upstairs Gallery in Arlington. Her mother began the gallery 45 years ago and today it is operated by Martha Sue and 3 brothers. Her demo will show us how to use acrylics as watercolors.



The reason you have not received a newsletter yet--and may not get one for awhile--is because we still need an editor. Surely with all the members in our organization, someone can wear this hat!!!

We also need a Programs Chairman. I have already scheduled the programs for the year. I would like to have an assistant who can simply help the demo artist once they arrive--unpack, etc. Our board meetings conflict with the timing for this, so I am unable to do both. Any help appreciated!

I have seen a lot of our member's names pop up as award winners and showing in exhibitions. If you are one of these, we would like to recognize you in the next newsletter. If you have been accepted into upcoming events, please let us know. Finally, we are searching for a place to have our annual Members Exhibition this fall. Time is short. If you know of a place, please send an email to our Exhibition Chair, George DeChiara at <a href="mailto:gdechiara@yahoo.com">gdechiara@yahoo.com</a>

See you at the next meeting! Darla Bostick, President